
 
Malo ‘etau ma’u e efiafi ni 
 

 
There are now collection bins outside the school where you 
can collect MOE hardpacks for years 9, 10 and 11, and also 
for Year 9 and 10 students in Puutake. 
 

These collection bins will be kept topped up until 
the packs run out.  
 
Remember also, that in the Pataka Pukapuka 
we also have copies of the JCHS workbooks we 
issued at the start of lockdown. 
 
Our website also lists and has links to all of the other work and support we are providing.  
 

 
If you have any concerned about your child’s wellbeing or 
happiness under lockdown, please text or call our Head 
Counsellor, Leonie, on 021 871 094.  

 

 
Getting Vaccinated  
No Booking is needed if you go to Manurewa Marae. 

• Just ‘walk in”, take your whanau with you, especially anyone over 12 
• Please wear a mask 

• They will help you with everything (including finding your NHI number if you 
don’t have it) 

  
Manurewa Marae is at 81 Finlayson Avenue, Clendon Park and is open from 9am to 3:30pm 
 

Toia te waka mahi ate mahi  Be actively involved. 
Just before we went into lockdown we had two groups of students 
involved in two quite different activities, both of which benefit our 
community at the same time as providing valuable learning. 
 
One group planted 711 native plants at Ararimu, and the other group set 
up 4 beehives in Papakura, Karaka and Kingseat. 
 
More info and photos on our facebook page. 

 
 

Tu’a ‘ofa ‘eiki atu,  
 
 
Grant  
Grant McMillan 
TumuakiPrincipal 


